
 

            Autumn       2023 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to the new school year, autumn term 2023.  

We hope you had a relaxing summer and are ready for the new school year ahead.  

We hope you enjoy our Religious Education Newsletter.  
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Catholic Life  

Education Sunday:               

10th September 

Mini Vinnies 
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Preferential Option for the Poor 

 



Bishop Paul Returns to St. Anthony’s  
We are delighted to tell you that Bishop Paul McAleenan is returning to St. Anthony’s 
School on 20th September to celebrate Mass and to bless our school chapel. Bishop 

Paul was our school chaplain from 2001 to 2015 and he is very much a part  of                    
St. Anthony’s school family. It is hugely fitting as we head towards the school’s 50th 

anniversary that Bishop Paul will be leading us in our first School Mass  of the                 
academic year.  

We are currently finalising details for this event.  

The dates and times of the following masses and liturgies need to be confirmed but 
these are our plans for the autumn term.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 20th  

Mass celebrated by Bishop Paul 

to mark the blessing and official 

opening of the School Chapel. 

 

 

 

Details to follow 

September / October  

Year 6 Padua / Lisbon  

Masses for their             

Leadership Retreats 

 

 

At Holy Rood Church  

October 

Mass for Years 1 and 2  

 

 

 

In the School Hall  

December 

Mass for Year 5 

Holy Rood Church  

 

 

 

Families Welcome 

November  

Mass for St. Anthony’s 

Mini Vinnies Group  

Holy Rood Church  

 

 

  

Families Welcome 

November 

Mass for Years 3 and 4 

In the School Hall  

 

 

Families Welcome 



 

 

• St Gregory (3rd)  

• • St Teresa of Cal-

cutta (5th)  

• • Nativity of the Vir-

gin Mary (8th)  

• • Holy Name of 

Mary (12th)  

• • St John Chrysos-

tom (13th)  

• • Exaltation of the 

Cross (14th)  

• • Our Lady of Sor-

rows (15th)  

• • Korean Martyrs 

(20th)  

• • St Matthew, Apos-

tle and Evangelist 

(21st)  

• • Our Lady of Wal-

singham (24th)  

• • St Vincent de Paul 

(27th)  

• • St Jerome (30th)  

 

 

Green for Ordinary 

Time 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• St Thérèse of Lisieux 

(1st)  

• Guardian Angels 

(2nd)  

• St Francis of Assisi 

(4th)  

• Our Lady of the Ro-

sary (7th)  

• St John Henry New-

man (9th)  

• St John XXIII (11th)  

• St Edward the Con-

fessor (13th)  

• St Theresa of Avila 

(15th)  

• St Luke, Evangelist 

(18th)  

• St John Paul II (22nd)  

• Ss Simon and Jude 

(28th)  

• Blessed Martyrs of 

Douai College (29th)  

 

 

Green for Ordinary 

Time 

White for Our Lady of 

the Rosary 

 

 

• All Saints (1st)  

• All Souls (2nd)  

• St Martin de Pores 

(3rd)  

• St Charles Borromeo 

(4th)  

• Lateran Basilica (9th)  

• St Martin of Tours 

(11th)  

• St Frances Xavier 

Cabrini (13th)  

• St Albert the Great 

(15th)  

• St Margaret of Scot-

land (16th)  

• Presentation of Mary 

(21st)  

• St Cecilia (22nd)  

• St. Andrew (30th)  

 

 

 

 

Green for Ordinary 

Time 

Purple for All Souls 

and Season of Advent  

 

 

• St Francis Xavier 

(3rd)  

• St Nicholas (6th)  

• St Ambrose (7th)  

• Immaculate Concep-

tion (8th)  

• Our Lady of Guada-

lupe (12th)  

• St Lucy (13th)  

• St John of the Cross 

(14th)  

• Christmas day (25th)  

• St Stephen (26th)  

• St John the Apostle 

(27th)  

• Holy Innocents 

(28th)  

  

 

 

 

 

                                    

Purple for Advent 



Chaplaincy Teams 

In September we will be recruiting new members for the St. Anthony’s Chaplaincy Team. 

Our chaplaincy team aims to play a leading role in the Catholic Life of our school by supporting 

community projects, leading assemblies, Acts of Worship in classes and our weekly prayer 

groups in the Chapel. We will let you know who has been selected for this important position  in 

the next few weeks.  

Daily Act of Worship 

A reminder that daily Acts of Worship take place each day either in classes or within a larger group. For example, Key 

Stage, House, or Year groups.   

To start the year, we thought it would be appropriate to remind you all about the four parts of our  

Acts of Worship as were  mentioned in the summer’s newsletter. 

We GATHER 

The children gather together ready for prayer. They may gather listening to or singing a piece of music. 

They might place a meaningful item onto the focal point of the Act of Worship like a prayer table.  

They may sit quietly focusing on their breathing, being still and / or thinking about how their day is going.  

We Listen 

We listen to a piece of scripture from the Bible . This can either be a reading 

that relates to something that is happening at school  

or one that links to the liturgical year.  

We Respond 

Our response can be in silence or in words.  

We think about what the scripture reading is saying to us. We might tell  

others what we think or feel. We might think about the words of scripture and 

reflect on how it relates to us.  

Our Mission 

A mission is a task that we carry out in response to what we have heard and  

reflected on in our Act of Worship.  

The task might be an action like doing a kind act, saying the right thing or 

thinking well of others.  

Our mission is always carried out by using Jesus as the example. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Pope Francis says: Prayer opens the door to the Holy Spirit   

As well as daily Act of Collective Worship, classes pause at three specific times in the day for prayer.  

The children pray at the beginning of the day after Registration, at lunchtime and at the end of the day. 

These important times of our day are a way of pausing and reflecting on God’s work in our lives in peace and  

stillness.  

At the beginning and end of the day, the children will have the chance to say together, traditional prayers or      

prayers that they  have written themselves.  

However at lunchtime, our prayers will relate to a specific intention. Just before noon, a bell is rung to signal the end 

  

 

 

 

 

 

September:   Pope Francis has asked for prayers for the Care of Creation and 

    for people who are lost and lonely. 

 

October:   One of two months in our year with prayers dedicated to Our 

    Lady. 

 

November:  In the month of All Souls and Remembrance Sunday, we pray for 

    those who have died.  

 

December:  In this season of Advent, December is one of two months in our 

    year when we focus on reconciliation as we offer prayers that 

    help us to think about our friendships and how we relate to each 

    other.  

 



 

 

The first table below outlines the topics the children will be covering  throughout the autumn term.   

Each topic in the first table runs for 4 weeks. 

The second table below is the outline plan for our study into Judaism which will take place for one week in November. 

Domestic Church Family: Monday 4th September to Friday 29th September 

Baptism/ Confirmation: Monday 2nd October to Friday 3rd November 

Judaism, as part of our study into another faith tradition:  Monday 6th November to Friday 10th November 

Advent / Christmas: Monday 13th November to Friday 15th December.  

Please note that our Early Years RE Curriculum will be changing. This year we shall be implementing the new  

 RE Curriculum Directory . We will be giving you further details of this in the next few weeks.  



Education Sunday           

10th September  

We celebrate Education Sunday at                  
St. Anthony’s School  

We hope our         
Religious Education    

Newsletter will inform 
you about the Catholic 

Life of our school. 

Education Sunday is a 
chance for us to     

celebrate the life of 
our school which will be 
50 years old next June. 



Our Mini Vinnies are back this year! 

Early in September, we will be meeting 

members of the Holy Rood Parish SVP 

group to discuss parish and community 

projects we can get involved in.  

In their first year, the Mini Vinnies got involved in the following projects: 

Designing Christmas cards for those living in shelters or care homes. 

Attending Mass and lunch with the parish Ascent Group at Holy Rood Church where the children 

spoke about school life and sang the Mini Vinnie song. 

Attended a talk given by local parishioner, Brian O’ Riordan about the history of Holy Rood Church.  

Took a lead role in the school’s Crowning of Mary by leading the procession in front of the whole school 

and visitors.  

Designed a display for Holy Rood Church to highlight the work of the local foodbank  and St. Antho-

ny’s links to it. 

In September we shall be inviting more children to consider becoming a Mini 

Vinnie as we look to take on at least one major project each term to help those 

within their school and parish community.   

We hope that I will lead many of our children to play some kind of life-long 

role as a Vincentian.  



 

Rooted  in Love is the result of a collaboration between Westminster Diocese and Caritas to help 

support the delivery of Catholic Social Teaching at St. Anthony’s.  

We started this initiative in the last summer term when we invited the children to carry out 

work on human dignity.  

We shall be devoting all our display boards in the School Hall to each topic so when you visit 

the school please ensure that you have a look at the important work the children are doing.  

Please see details below of the two topics we shall be covering this autumn.  

 

 

In his Encyclical, Laudato Si, Pope Francis says, ‘Creation is a gift, it is a 

wonderful gift that God has given us, so that we care for it and we use it 

for the benefit of all. Living our vocation to be protectors of God’s handi-

work is essential to a life of virtue; it is not an optional or a secondary as-

pect of our Christian experience.’  

This half term’s work will look at how Christians have a duty to care for 

and protect God’s  world because Creation is His wonderful gift.  

The Church holds that we should all have a special focus on supporting, walking 

alongside, and sharing with people who are living in poverty. Pope Francis’s much 

quoted phrase about wanting ‘a poor church for the poor’ . The option for the poor 

includes talking with, and listening to, those who are living in poverty. It is not just 

thinking that we know what people want or need, but listening to people, sharing 

in their suffering, being the ‘voice for the voiceless’ when it is not being heard.  

Next half term, our work will explore ways we can be a voice for those in need 

through practical tasks that we hope will make a real difference to people in our 

parish and community.  


